Dairyland Driving Club 

 Board of Directors Meeting 

Dec. 6, 2011
RodeSide Grill, Windsor, WI
The meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m. by President Roger Houk.  Present were Andy Halbach, Jane Licht, Nancy Nelson, Myrna Rhinehart, Chet Thomas, and Jennifer Thompson.
Nancy moved to approve the minutes of the last meeting approved as printed, Jane 2nd. MC
Treasurer’s Report –There is no change from the last time.  There are a few checks to be deposited.  Nancy will send out the report via email.  
Old Business
Star Program – Andy presented items that he found for Star Program “awards”.

Bylaw changes – 

Jane moved to amend the bylaws to remove Art. 4, Sec. 1- Historian and strike Sec. 9 of Art. 4 and renumber the following sections.  Nancy Nelson 2nd, MC 7-0.  
Jane moved to amend the bylaws to remove dollar amount in Art. 5, Sec. 4 “Dues for 1998 shall be set at $15.00 for each Senior Membership, $15 for each Family Membership and $15.00 for each Junior Membership. For the following year, annual dues shall be voted on at the annual meeting.”   The dues amounts change over time and are set by the board with approval of members.  Nancy 2nd.  MC 7-0.
Jane moved change Art. 3, Sec. 2 to add one member to the board up to 9 members, and terms to 3 years.  The goal is to increase the vitality of the board and make an odd number of members.  Board members would have a chance to participate in the rotational clinic activities of the club. Chet 2nd.  MC 7-0.

Facebook update – Jennifer has the page set up.  She chose photos that show a variety of DDC activities.

Officer nominations – Stacy Anderson has expressed interest in joining the board.

20 Minute Clinic – Debi is spearheading as a part of the trail drive schedule.  Chad Rhinehart has already agreed to present one on transporting your vehicle.
New Business
Member Clinic – Nancy presented the options for the Bill Lower clinic scheduled for June 1-3.  Jennifer moved to have the clinic at the Marquette County Fairgrounds, Chet 2nd.  MC.  
Youth Clinic – We need to canvas the area for a facility.  A number of options were discussed.  Chet will talk with Freiburgers regarding Hickory Knoll.  
Dane Co. Coliseum Horse Clinic – Will be run through ADS. Is there any interest from DDC to help?  We can probably make it work.

Announcements - 

Sleigh Rally at Huston’s, 2/18/12
Columbus Sleigh Rally, 2/11/12

Annual Meeting – January 22, 2012.  We will eat lunch at 1:00 and have social time and meeting afterward.  Board to be there at 12:00.  

Jennifer moved to adjourn, Andy 2nd, MC.

Respectfully submitted, 

Myrna Rhinehart, Secretary

